## HAMPTON UNIVERSITY HAMPTON, VIRGINIA 23668

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT VICE PRESIDENT FOR BUSINESS AFFAIRS AND COMPTROLLER

November 15, 2024

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

Thank you for choosing Hampton University for your son/daughter's education. To assist you with understanding the requirements for our tuition and fees payments, we are providing the following information regarding your financial responsibilities. Please read this letter carefully and adhere to deadlines.

The 2025 spring semester tuition, room, board, and fees in the amount of \$22,950.00 (on-campus) or \$15,701.00 (off-campus) are due December 6, 2024.

## Payment Methods include:

- I. Pay 100% of the second-semester tuition, room, board, and fees by December 6, 2024.
- II. Pay balance less approved financial aid and scholarships for second-semester tuition, room, board and fees by December 6, 2024.
- III. Pay fees by participating in the **Hampton Installment Payment Plan**. (HIPP) This plan will deduct your approved and awarded financial aid and scholarships from the total cost per semester and divide the remaining cost into five equal payments. The first payment will be due December 6, 2024, and four remaining payments will be due on the 1<sup>st</sup> day of January, February, March, and April of 2025. The portal for the Hampton Installment Payment Plan (HIPP) will open on December 2, 2024. <a href="https://piratepay.hamptonu.edu/C20086\_tsa/web/login.jsp">https://piratepay.hamptonu.edu/C20086\_tsa/web/login.jsp</a>
- IV. <u>Approved</u> and awarded financial aid and scholarships by December **6**, **2024**, that covers the total cost of attendance (\$22,950.00 for on-campus or \$15,701.00 for off-campus) for the spring semester. To view your student financial aid award online, go to <a href="http://mycampus.hamptonu.edu./web/mycampus/home">http://mycampus.hamptonu.edu./web/mycampus/home</a>. You may contact the Financial Aid Office at (757) 727-5332 or 1-800-624-3341.

Please note that only students who have met the second semester financial requirements will be allowed to move into the residence halls and attend classes. We are excited to have your child join the Hampton family, and we look forward to welcoming him/her to their Home by the Sea! If you should have any questions, please call Student Business Services at 1-800-624-3327 or (757) 727-5661.

Respectfully,

/s/ Denise Nichols Senior Assistant Vice President for Finance and Comptroller